AWISA Minutes

Winter 2005 Meeting

University of Washington

Friday, February 4th
Meeting began at 9:00 am with a greeting by David Fenner, Vice Provost for International Education; Director, International Programs and Exchanges. Approximately 90 people attended.

Address:  Marlene Johnson, Executive Director and CEO of NAFSA:  Association of International Education.

Marlene spoke about eagerly anticipating the NAFSA national conference in our area and encouraged us to volunteer at the meeting.  Some of her remarks were directed toward an outline of NAFSA’s ambitious international education public policy agenda.  Now that some public statements have been made addressing international education, from Condoleeza Rice and others, NAFSA sees its roles as moving from those insights to more concrete action.  Marlene also addressed some of the work of the task force on access for international students, as well as the addition of a new staff position, that of a grass roots advocacy director.
Business Meeting:

1) Kelley Walters, Chair, thanked PLU and David Gerry for hosting the Fall meeting, as well as those who presented.  

2) The minutes were approved, Ginger Villanueva so moved, second by Steve Davis.  Kelley gave a dues reminder, and Machelle Allman, Secretary/Chair Elect asked members to carefully scrutinize the membership rosters, especially to remove names of those no longer at their offices.

3) Treasurer’s report:  Astrid Rivera reported the scholarship was offered, there is a balance of $1,558.37 of funds, and the next big expense will be the Best of AWISA in the Spring.

4) Call was made for nominations for leadership positions.  Positions open include Treasurer and Secretary/Chair Elect.

5) Kelley encouraged completion of evaluation forms.

6) NAFSA update:  Mary Fetterly reported the program has been finalized and the Local Arrangements Committee was recognized.  The volunteer form should be up March 1.  Someone is still needed to manage the job registry, and there is a co-chair position on the special events committee that is still vacant.  Contact David Roseberry or Mary Fetterly for more information.

7) Spring Meeting is April 29th at Green River Community College

8) Announcements.

9) First time attendees.

Advisor to Advisor:

1) Clarification that Willie Spencer’s only responsibility regarding students at this time is adjudicating reinstatements, and that the office has moved:

USCIS-DHS

12500 Tukwila Int’l Blvd.

Seattle, WA 98168-2506

Willie.Spencer@dhs.gov
2) Students should not travel without job while on OPT, may not be given re-entry.
3) We discussed no-shows and when to terminate, also transfer no-shows.  We also discussed the practice of verifying a student’s acceptance before transferring out the record in SEVIS.

4) UW transfer admission decisions will go out in May, June, and July.

5) Discussion about issuing initial or transfer I-20s if the student is leaving the US in between.

6) Handouts from Mary Furnari’s session “Will it be a Long Strange Trip” are posted on the Region I website

Sessions:

TOEFL, Adam Marvel and Tom Brown, Kaplan

The new TOEFL will begin to be offered in September 2005. The fundamental difference between the "old" and "new" TOEFL tests is the use of integrated skills on the "new" version. The new TOEFL focuses on communication skills and how well the student can use English -- not just how well s/he knows English. To this end, many of the questions will involve integrated tasks -- for example, the student will read a passage, then will have a related listening exercise, and then will be asked to speak about it. The objective is that student will no longer be able to rely on rote memory skills to achieve a high TOEFL score. Some other significant differences with the new TOEFL are:

* it will be delivered via the internet (the current computer-based TOEFL is saved on the computer), 

* note taking will be allowed where it was not allowed in the old test, 

* there will no longer be a "structure" section,

* the new TOEFL will include a "speaking" section,

* the new TOEFL will be longer -- 3.5 hours vs. 2.5 hours for the old TOEFL,

* Students will receive 4 skill scores in reading, listening, speaking, and writing, plus a total score.

 The total score will be on a 0-120 scale (with a maximum score of 30in each of the skill areas). Student reports will also include performance feedback and tips for the student on how to increase his/her score.

There are still a number of unanswered questions (for example, the cost of taking the new TOEFL is not yet published), and individual schools are just now beginning to determine their own policies (i.e. how long they will accept "old" scores, what the minimum required new scores will be...).

Kaplan will be offering a TOEFL prep course for the new TOEFL which should be available beginning in June. They will also be offering new generation TOEFL seminars (similar totoday'spresentation) at a few locations in the Seattle area. Representatives from ETS will also be attending the NAFSA conference here in Seattle.
(Thank you to Lisa Hirayama for these notes!)
US VISIT, Bonnie Stern Wasser, Attorney at Law
Bonnie addressed the rollout of US VISIT, which is in various stages at various ports.  SeaTac does have US VISIT at entry. US VISIT includes fingerprinting and a photo taken at the time of the entry interview.  US Citizens, LPRs, children under 14, non-residents over 79, and diplomats are not required to participate. There are only a very few ports that are piloting US VISIT at exit, including Baltimore, Chicago, Miami, and Dallas.  The exit process will occur at an ATM-like station.  Exits will not be handled through BCP, but rather through a private contractor.  NSEERs registrants will not do the US VISIT exit process; they will do the NSEERS exit. To avoid problems, all visitors should retain all US VISIT receipts.
Address:

The Inner Workings of A Relief Agency, Libby Gillam, Office and Volunteer Coordinator, and Mark Bloomfield, Volunteer

Northwest Medical Teams responds to disaster situations around the world by managing a volunteer pool ready to respond.  They are careful to work with in country partners and wait to receive and invitation to come in and help.  The recent tsunami was different from other disasters in that the great devastation occurred in a very short period of time.  Mark acknowledged that it can be difficult to assimilate into local culture, but that spending time with people makes the transition easier.  He admires the sense of community that he has encountered in other parts of the world.
Special Guest:

Officer John Reynolds, BCP, is a trainer for border officials and welcomes our contacts.  206-553-0466, John.Reynolds@dhs.gov. 

In general, Officer Reynolds conveyed that there has been a sea change in the BCP philosophy, and they want to help people come in.  He indicated that many students are merely “documentarily challenged” and they will do their best to help the students, including contacting the schools.  
